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Our ref: STH20/00112/01 
Contact: Hayley Sarvanandan 4221 2423  
Your ref: SSI 7734 
 
 
30 July 2020 
 

 

Katherine Klouda 
Department of Planning & Environment  
BY EMAIL: Katherine.Klouda@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 

SSI 7734 – MOD 2 EXTENSION OF USE OF THE EDEN CRUISE WHARF TO OTHER VESSELS, EDEN 
BREAKWATER WHARF, WEECOON STREET, EDEN 

 

Dear Katherine 

Transport for NSW (TfNSW) refers to your correspondence dated 17th July 2020 regarding the subject 
development application. 

TfNSW has completed an assessment of the development, based on the information provided and focussing 
on the impact to the state road network. For this development, the key state road is Princes Highway. 

TfNSW notes the modification proposes to extend the use of the Eden Breakwater Wharf to smaller vessels 
with sizes up to 100m in length. The existing approval allows 60 cruise ships to use the Wharf per annum, 
however due to Covid19 the cruise industry has stopped.  

TfNSW does not believe the development will have a significant impact on the Princes Highway and on this 
basis, does not object to the development application. Please note Maritime will provide a separate response. 

If you have any questions please contact Hayley Sarvanandan on 4221 2423.  

Please ensure that any further email correspondence is sent to development.southern@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Hayley Sarvanandan 
Development Assessment Officer 
Community and Place I South Region 
 
 


